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Dear Parents and Carers 

 

We have enjoyed celebrating Pride Week in the academy. On Monday, the Mayor of Gateshead, Councillor 

Kate McCartney, visited us to meet students and to recognise the achievement of the school in gaining the 

Rainbow Flag Award. The Mayor unveiled the framed certificate, which now appears in our main entrance. The 

Rainbow Flag Award recognises the steps that staff, students and governors have taken to make our school a 

more inclusive place. An inclusive and diverse school is a safe space for children to be themselves, and to 

support one another. Thank you for your support for the steps we have taken together to achieve this award.  

 

The end of the summer term is a time of transition, and we have seen this in a lot of different ways this week. 

Students in years 7 to 10 have moved to next year’s yards. Students in current years 7 and 9 are now on the 

front yard at break and lunchtime, and students in years 8 and 10 are now on the back yard.  

 

It was good to meet so many parents and students for our new entrants’ evening on Wednesday this past week. 

We look forward to welcoming Year 6 students on Monday and Tuesday 1-2 July for their Transition Days. I 

know that many of our current students are looking forward to the arrival of their brothers and sisters!  

 

Students in Year 10 have been engaged in a Sixth Form Taster Day this week. It was good to see our students 

able to experience the different atmosphere and opportunity that our sixth form provides, and we hope that they 

will choose to stay with us. They will be able to explore their interests further in the autumn term, when we 

have our Sixth Form Open Evening.  

 

Next week, Year 12 students will be on work experience. I have enjoyed hearing from some of them about the 

workplaces they will visit, and we wish them all well as they find out more about the world of work and 

possible careers.  

 

Finally, in this transition-focused week, we look forward to seeing our Year 11 students at their Prom tonight, 

and Year 13 students tomorrow night. I know that an enormous amount of time and patience will have gone into 

helping these students get ready for a special night. Thank you for your amazing support for your children as 

they experience this rite of passage.  
 

With all good wishes. 
 

Yours faithfully 
 

Dr Andrew Fowler 

Principal   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  
 

Year 8 

 

We are running a languages workshop for all students in year 8 on Tuesday 16 July. Students will learn about 

the benefits of learning a language from the owner of La Petite Crêperie, a local business. Students will also 

have the opportunity to sample one of the delicious French crêpes that will be made fresh during the event.  

 

Students have previously been given letters and a ParentPay account, ‘Crepe24’, has been set up for the small 

fee to cover the cost of the workshop. Bursaries are available for the event and more information is available 

on the letter. 

 

Please send in any remaining reply slips and payments by no later than Monday 1 July.  

 

Mrs A McDowell 

MFL Teacher and Event Coordinator 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 

 

A number of our year 9 students participated in a problem solving session, hosted by The School of 

Mathematics, Statistics and Physics. 

 

The aim of these session is to enhance a students’ ability to tackle problems and to analyse what makes a good 

solution.  The students worked in groups, developing their team work skills as well as their mathematical 

skills.  

 

The session took place in the Herschel Building, which is on the University of Newcastle campus, and was a 

great opportunity to see the fantastic facilities at one of our local universities. 

 

The students were a credit to the school and worked really hard during the session. 

 

Mrs D Jackson 

Subject Leader – Mathematics 

 

  

 

 



  

 

Year 6 – Transition Days 

 

A reminder for parents and carers of year 6 students joining us in September, that the Lord Lawson of 

Beamish Academy transition days take place next week on Monday 1 and Tuesday 2 July 2024. 

 

Students will participate in two days of activities, which will provide your child with an authentic taste of 

life at Lord Lawson, in preparation for their start with us on 4 September 2024.  

 

We are looking forward to welcoming your children on 1 and 2 July and are excited to have this 

opportunity to help them to feel as though they are part of the Lord Lawson community before they join us 

in September. 

 

Mrs A Jacobson   Mrs K Coates 

Year 7 Leader    Year 7 Deputy Leader 

And Transition Coordinator 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

   

 
 

 
 
 
 



  
 

Attendance Incentive 

 

On Monday 13 May, we launched to students our attendance incentive for the end of the summer term. All 

students who meet the entry requirements will enjoy a ‘Fun Day’ during the last week of term, the day and 

date of which will be confirmed later, but I can confirm it will not be the last Friday of the summer term 

i.e. 19 July 2024. 

 

Student attendance will be reviewed for an 8-week period, from Monday 13 May 2024 to Friday 12 July 

2024. 

 

The criteria for students to qualify for this incentive and reward is based on a 3-tier system, details of 

which can be found below. 

 

• Tier 1 : achieve 100% attendance and receive no C Codes  

• Tier 2 : achieve over 96% attendance and receive no more than 8 negative points 

• Tier 3 : Demonstrate a significant improvement in attendance and behaviour (a 

member of the school Senior Leadership Team (SLT) will take this decision) 

 

Spot prizes will be issued throughout the 8-week incentive. Any student who does not meet the qualifying 

criteria will attend lessons on the day as normal. 

 

Key points for students to remember are: 

 

• Their attendance for the incentive is measured between 13 May and 12 July 

• Student behaviour points are measured between 13 May and 12 July 

 

This provides students who may have accumulated negative behaviour points or have had low attendance 

before 13 May, to have a ‘fresh start’ and begin the incentive review period from a ‘0’ negative start. 

 

• Students achieving Tier 1 – will have automatic entry to the ‘fun day’ 

• Students achieving Tier 2 or Tier 3 – their entry will be dependent on spaces available 

• Students achieving Tier 3 – their entry is also based on the decision of a member of SLT 

 

We have also given our students the opportunity to provide us with suggestions and ideas for some of the 

activities they may wish to be included on their day, such as: 

 

• Inflatables 

• Ice Cream Van 

• BBQ 

• Sporting activities  

• Burger van 

• DJ 

• Sweet stall 

• Silent Disco 

 

Any suggestions or ideas students have should be passed to their tutor representatives, tutor, or any 

member of their year team. 

 

Please discuss these incentives and the qualifying criteria with your child and help them to be part of what 

will be a fantastic and ‘fun’ day! 

 

Mr I Cooper 

Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming School Events for the Summer Term 

 

At the beginning of every term, we publish a list of upcoming school events in this bulletin. Some events, such 

as Parents’ Evenings, will also be communicated separately via email or ClassCharts. Please ensure you look 

out for these. The events for the Summer Term are: 

 

Date      Event 

 

Friday 28 June:  Year 11 Prom. 

 

Saturday 29 June:  Year 13 Prom. 

 

Monday 1 and Tuesday 2 July: Year 6 Transition Days – for pupils who will be joining us in 

September 2024. 

 

Monday 1 to Friday 5 July:  Year 12 Work Experience Week. 

 

Wednesday 3 July:  Year 11 into year 12 Transition Day.  

 

Monday 8 to Wednesday 10 July:  Year 12 – Life After Lord Lawson. 

 

Monday 8 July:  Year 7 Awards Evening, 5.30 – 6.30pm. 

 

Tuesday 9 July:  Year 8 Awards Evening, 5.30 – 6.30pm. 

 

Wednesday 10 July:  Year 9 Awards Evening, 5.30 – 6.30pm. 

 

Thursday 11 July:  Year 10 Awards Evening, 5.30 – 6.30pm. 

 

Wednesday 17 July:  Sports Day – All students. 

 

Thursday 18 July:  Attendance Rewards Day 

 

Friday 19 July:  Last Day of Term for Staff and Students. 

 

Thursday 15 August:  KS5 (A Level) Results Day. 

 

Thursday 22 August:  KS4 (GCSE) Results Day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


